
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 
Council has awarded 
renowned civil engineering 
and surveying firm, Maker 
ENG the tender to 
complete a comprehensive 
study of Kerang’s township 
drainage infrastructure. 
This study will involve  
identifying locations where 
our current system is not  
managing, and recommending measures 
that will reduce the impact of stormwater 
flooding in Kerang. 
Council will work with residents and other 
agencies to develop this important 
document, which will assist in obtaining 
funding to complete future improvements.   
Kind regards, 
Mayor Garner Smith 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 19 March at the Kerang Senior 
Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A recording 
will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RATES INSTALMENT REMINDER 
Ratepayers are reminded that if you choose to 
pay your rates by instalments, the third 
instalment payment is due by Friday, 28 
February 2025.  
For more information, phone (03) 5450 9333 
or visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/rates  
 

 

OUTDOOR SWIMMING POOL 
OPENING HOUR CHANGES 
The Cohuna and Kerang swimming pools will 
be open from 3pm-7pm daily from Saturday, 1 
March to Sunday, 9 March. 
Both pools will be open from 12 noon-7pm on 
Monday, 10 March. This will also be the final 
day of the outdoor swimming pool season. 
The Lap Swimming program will hold its final 
sessions for the season at both facilities on 
Friday, 28 February.  
 

HAVE YOUR SAY 
• Draft Asset Naming policy (feedback 

accepted up to 5pm Sunday, 23 March). 
For more information, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/yoursay  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Revenue Officer – Permanent full-time / 

part-time 
• Maternal Child Health Nurse - Casual 
• School Crossing Supervisor - Casual 
• Early Childhood Educator – Casual 
• Swim Instructor – Casual (school terms 

only)  
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 5 MARCH 
KERANG (10.30am – 12 noon) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

COMMUNITY SATISFACTION 
SURVEY INTERVIEWS  
Independent market research agency, 
National Field Services is currently 
conducting the final round of the 2025 
Community Satisfaction Survey interviews. 
If you have any questions, phone Council on 
(03) 5450 9333. 
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PUBLIC HOLIDAY CLOSURE 
Council’s services and Gannawarra Library 
Service branches will be closed on Monday, 
10 March 2025 for the Labour Day public 
holiday.  
The Cohuna and Kerang swimming pools will 
be open from 12 noon-7pm. 
For after-hours emergencies, including 
animal/livestock matters, please call Council’s 
on-call service on 0409 022 920. 
For after-hours emergencies, including 
animal/livestock matters, please call Council’s 
on-call service on 0409 022 920. 
Household waste collection services will 
continue as scheduled. 
 

 

BRIDGE TO BRIDGE ROAD 
CLOSURE – 2 MARCH 
Residents and visitors are advised that due to 
the Cohuna Bridge to Bridge, Cohuna Island 
Road will be closed between Dalton Road and 
King George Street on Sunday, 2 March from 
8am-12 noon.  
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